	[image: image1.png]



                                                                                          
	City of Everett
Election commission
City Hall, Room 10

484 Broadway, Room 34
Everett, Massachusetts 02149
617-394-2297


	
	                                                                                                      



Minutes of the Meeting for the Election Commission
Monday April 23, 2018 at 5:30PM
In attendance:
Maureen DiPierro, Executive Director




Andrew Delory, Chairman




Ashley Brooke Morgan, Vice Chairman




Bryan Fucarile, Commissioners




Danielle Pietrantonio, Clerk
Absent:



Chairman opened meeting at 5:36PM
Approve the minutes from the prior March, 2018 Election Commission Meeting:
A motion was called to approve last meeting’s minutes.

Motion to approve – Dorothy Martin Long
2nd – Bryan Fucarile
Motion Passed
Discussion in regards to rooming houses compliance with 2018 census.
Maureen had previously sent an email to each Commissioner informing them on who/what properties had not complied yet.  Andrew told the group he is in communication with Pope John and will speak to them to make sure they send in the proper paperwork.  He also represents another owner who has not complied yet and has a planned meeting with him on May 7th to take care of the matter. Maureen will reach out to the third gentleman and request once again that they send in the proper documentation.  The Commissioners were also informed that since the Parlin House is considered a rooming/lodging house (Sergio will find out the exact classification for the property) that a census packet must also be sent out to them.  Maureen will send all appropriate paperwork to the gentleman who represents the property and will keep the group up to date.
No Action Necessary
Discuss a member of the Commission attending a class focusing on how to tally votes at the end of Primary Night.
Since Andrew, the Commissioner who usually completes this task on election night, will not be able to attend Primary Night Maureen has suggested that he teach the other Commissioners what to do to make sure the election runs smoothly.  Andrew suggested that all Commissioners attend this refresher session and the Commission agreed.  The group decided to wait to do this closer to the election and decided it will take place when the ballot testing takes place roughly 10 days prior to the election.
Motion to approve Tally Class for Commissioners during testing – Dorothy Martin Long

Second – Bryan Fucarile

Motion Passed

Discuss Receiving an Update from Sergio Cornelio on the proposed Special Act approved by the Mayor and City Council to add a fifth member to the Election Commission.
Sergio Cornelio informed the group that he will become the fifth member of the Commission. He will have a vote and voice in all matters that have to do with the Commission. This decision was made after consultation by outside and inside counsel that advised according to the charter his presence in the group was mandated in some ways.  He also explained that since the Election Commission safe is in his office he is responsible for the contents and therefore would feel more comfortable being involved. He also informed the group that the charter was corrected to read Election Commission in all places it previously read Registrar of Voters.

No Action Necessary
Update on Poll Worker Training Dates.

Maureen got permission from the Council to hold the trainings on Tuesday, August 21st with sessions at 10AM and 6PM.  The office will send out letters informing the poll workers and asking if they will be available to attend and work the polls.
No Action Necessary

Discuss update on Petition to State Auditor Division of Local Mandates seeking relief from potential September 2018 Early Voting mandate. Vote to approve if necessary.
Andrew presented the options to the Mayor and Chief of Staff and they informed him that they did not wish to seek exemption. The Commission will now just comply with whatever the state decides regarding Early Voting and will not pursue the matter any further.
Discuss purchase of rope and stanchions sets, signage and other polling place improvements. Vote to approve if necessary.
Maureen informed the group she plans to go over the budget tomorrow (Tuesday April 24th) and secure the necessary funds.  Andrew found items on Amazon he was interested in and will send each link to Maureen. The group ultimately decided to table this issue until next month where they will be able to vote on exactly what they wish to order and have all the proper materials at their disposal.

A motion to table – Bryan Fucarile
2nd – Ashley Brooke Morgan
Motion Passed

Discuss upcoming September 2018 Primary Elextion dates and concerns related thereto.
The Commission discussed coming in Friday, August 31st to set up the polls and complete filling the bags along with all other necessary tasks related to the election. Ashley, Dorothy (correction 5/9/18) and Maureen will handle the bags while Bryan and Andrew will set up the polling locations.
No Action Necessary
Vote to reappoint a new Chairman and Vice Chairman.

The floor was opened for nominations and Dorothy nominated Andrew Delory for the position of Chairman.  Ashley seconded that nomination and the vote was unanimous to reappoint Andrew Chairman of the Commission. Dorothy then nominated Ashley Brooke Morgan for the position of Vice Chairman and Bryan Fucarile seconded that nomination.  The vote was unanimous and Ashley was reappointed Vice Chairman.

A motion was called to close elections – Dorothy Martin Long

Second – Bryan Fucarile

Motion Passed

Vote to Set Date/Time for Next Meeting
The Commission decided the next meeting will be held on May 14, 2018 at 5:30PM.

Motion to set date – Ashley Brooke Morgan
Second – Bryan Fucarile
Motion to adjourn meeting 6:18PM
Motion – Dorothy Martin Long
Second – Ashley Brooke Morgan
Schedule next meeting

May 14, 2018 at 5:30PM
Reports: none
The next scheduled meeting of the Election Commission is May 14, 2018 at 5:30PM
The Chairman called for the close of the meeting and the meeting was adjourned at 6:18PM
Submitted by:

Danielle Pietrantonio,  Clerk, Election Commission
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